
Notice Of Submittal Of Proposed Rules To 

Wisconsin Legislative Council Rules Clearinghouse  

 

Revenue 

 

Rule Submittal Date  

On September 6, 2019, the Wisconsin Department of Revenue submitted a proposed rule to the 

Wisconsin Legislative Council Rules Clearinghouse. 

 

The scope statement for this rule, SS 048-19, was approved by the Governor on May 30, 2019, published 

in Register No. 762A1 on June 3, 2019, and approved by the Secretary of Revenue on June 18, 2019. 

 

Analysis 

Executive Order #15 provides for each state agency to review its administrative rules and replace any 

derogatory or offensive terminology with current inclusive terminology. This includes replacing 

"mentally retarded" with "intellectually disabled", "mental retardation" with "intellectual disability", and 

"handicapped" with "disabled".  

 

The new policy proposed is related to Executive Order #15. This proposed rule will replace all instances 

of "handicapped" with "disabled" as found in Chapter Tax 11. 

 

Agency Procedure for Promulgation 

A public hearing on the proposed rule is required and will be scheduled. 

 

The Office of the Secretary is primarily responsible for the promulgation of the proposed rule. 

 

Contact Information 

If you have questions, please contact: 

 

Jen Chadwick 

Income, Sales and Excise Tax Division 

Telephone: (608) 266-8253 

E-mail: jennifer.chadwick@wisconsin.gov 

 


